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Question:

1. Are power door operators required for the entrances of industrial occupancies, such as for
medium and low hazard industrial suites?

2. Are power door operators required for the entrances where other non-industrial uses are part of,
or associated with, the industrial suite?

Interpretation:

1. No, with provisions.

Sentence 3.8.2.7.(1) sets out the scope of application of power door operators. This Sentence
does not apply to the entrances of industrial occupancies. Sentence 3.8.2.7.(2) and (3) are
further exceptions to Sentence 3.8.2.7.(1).

However, notwithstanding the exemption for industrial occupancies, power door operators may
be required if, for example, the door clearance requirements in Sentence 3.8.3.6.(11) are not
provided.

2. Inthe case of non-industrial uses mixed with industrial occupancies within the same suite, there
are 2 possible conditions:

a) Non-industrial uses that are not considered a major occupancy.
Non-industrial uses may be an integral, ancillary, or subsidiary use to the industrial major
occupancies, to the extent that the non-industrial uses are not considered a separate major
occupancy. For example, an industrial occupancy could have supporting integral office
and/or training classroom uses. In such cases the occupancy is still considered industrial for
the purposes of Article 3.8.2.7. Past BC Building Code Appeal 1478 illustrates such an
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example, including a case where the supporting non-industrial use itself exceeds 500m? in
area.

Even though there may be an exemption from power door operators, other accessibility
features are required within the non-industrial uses, and may also be required in the
industrial areas, particularly if there are no industrial hazards and work functions can
reasonably be expected to be performed by persons with disabilities. This accessibility
aspect is further discussed in the Notes to Part 3, A-3.8.2.1.

b) Non-industrial uses that are considered a major occupancy.
There may be non-industrial uses that are an associated use to the industrial major
occupancies configured and functioning to the extent that the non-industrial uses are
considered a major occupancy. In such cases the non-industrial occupancy will be
considered a major occupancy for the purposes of Article 3.8.2.7, and power door operators
may be required depending on its specific use and size, in accordance with Sentence
3:82.7.01)

There may be cases where it may be difficult to ascertain into which of the 2 foregoing
conditions the project falls, and as such will necessitate discussion with the Authority having
Jurisdiction.
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